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Younger Chemists Committee

 Oral Report to Council

March 30, 2011
Madam President and Members of Council,

The Younger Chemists Committee (YCC) continues to promote its vision to lead younger chemists into successful careers and active roles in ACS and the profession. Early this year, YCC, the Divisional Activities Committee and the Local Section Activities committee collaboratively surveyed the young chemist constituency on the perceived value Divisions and Local Sections provide. The 2,464 survey responses are currently being analyzed and will be shared at a later date.
YCC is working to provide quality programming, activities, and support to meet YCC constituent needs. Through a partnership with the European Younger Chemists Network, YCC has developed both a virtual and physical exchange program, with the goal of helping both the US and international younger chemists make connections and build professional relationships. On Monday of this week, the YCC and the Division of Professional Relations hosted our first virtual symposium “Globalizing Education: Graduate School Opportunities in North America & Europe.”  During the Denver national meeting, YCC and the Denver local section will host a physical exchange program. Seven young chemists from Germany, Spain, Finland, Austria, and Russia will attend the Denver meeting and present posters.  

This past November, YCC selected the second group of CIBA Young Scientists Travel Award winners.  The four recipients were awarded $500 travel grants to attend ACS national or regional meetings and present research and participate in professional development activities.  Additionally, YCC selected fifteen Young Chemists Leadership Development Award recipients.  Awardees attended the 2011 ACS Leadership Institute in Ft. Worth, Texas. 
[SHOW SLIDE]
The YCC website has been updated with new content and features, focusing on relevant award and career information.  YCC has also extended its online presence to many social networks such as the ACS Network, Facebook, LinkedIn, and Twitter, to engage more young chemists.  
YCC is proud to have a representative on the newly formed Diversity & Inclusion Advisory Board.  Through this Board, YCC finds tremendous benefit in advancing diversity and inclusion of underrepresented populations in ACS and the chemical profession. 
Madam President and Members of Council, this concludes my report.

Dorothy Miller, Chair

Younger Chemists Committee
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